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Sheri Waddell
North West Area Planning Team

Development Control Department

London Borough of Camden

Town Hall

Argyle Street

London WC1H 8EQ
2nd May 2007

Dear Ms. Waddell
Kilburn Grange Children’s Centre, NW3 -

Extension & Alterations

Please find attached our electronic planning application for extension and alteration works to Kilburn Grange Children’s Centre.  This is an existing 2 storey building which we designed, and which was completed in 2005.  It was originally granted planning permission in 2003 with application reference number 2003/0303/P.
The building houses early years child care spaces, crèche, kitchen, offices and other community facilities for meetings, workshops etc. The proposal is to extend the existing first floor accommodation by an area of approximately 55sqm to move the crèche upstairs and provide space for an increased number of nursery places which are now required at the centre due to its success.  
The extension is ‘infill’ above an existing external play-deck, which currently sits on single storey ground floor accommodation, and is surrounded by walls and fencing.  This expansion was allowed for in the original design of the building, and would have been carried out at the same time had funds been available in 2003.  As such it while it changes the silhouette of the existing building, it does not raise the overall eaves level, but rather completes a section of the front façade that is missing from the composition.  It does not significantly affect views, light or amenity to any surrounding buildings.
External and internal finishes for the new extension are intended to match and reinforce the character of the existing building:  New walls are to be built in lightweight insulated timber structure, with a coloured cladding panel (eternity or render type finish), overclad with the same vertical timber rails as currently form guarding to 2 no. first floor windows.  Again, a greater presence of this timber cladding element was part of the original design for the building which was reduced due to budget constraints, and so we regard this as an opportunity to improve the existing in line with original intentions.  The timber rails provide visual interest and animation on the painted render facades, and will also serve the purpose of concealing a movement joint line between the existing and new wall constructions
There are also relatively minor alterations proposed internally to ground floor WCs, kitchens etc that we do not believe are planning issues, but are shown on the GA plans provided for information.

The project is on a tight programme in order to coordinate construction work with holiday periods at the centre.  As such we would appreciate your earliest attention, and will be in touch to confirm registration and whether you require further information in due course.  We would be delighted to meet you on site and talk through the proposals if this is convenient for you.
Yours sincerely

Hugo Braddick

Cc 
Fiona Dixon, LB Camden, by email

Paula Hacel, LB Camden, by email


Carol-Lyness Barr, KGCC, by email
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